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Next Meeting : Friday, 12th

Phllip Glenister (03) 722-1539
Position Vacant
GlendaBallinger pll722-1624

Carol Giovannetti (O3l722-1911

November, 1993 at the Community Cottage 8.00p.m.

Contributions and items of interest are always wetcome and may be left at the Wonga
Park General Store on Jumping Creek Road, and need to be in by the last Friday of the
month.

Any individual or company may sponsor an edition of News & ltlotes for only $20.00.
This months edition of News & Notes ls sponsored by the following :

VE ELECTRONIC SEGURITY
24 HOUR SERVICE

TELEPHONE : 018 39 5116
'Alarm lnstallation Service Monitoring

CCTV Systems and Access Control
Gontact : Danny Van Eerden

VAN EERDEN ELECTRONICS PTY LTD
A/H (03) 722-1300

8 lnverbervie Court, Wonga Park 3115

&



LAKEVIEW ADVANCED TREES

Lower Homestead Road, Wonga Park
Telephone (03) 722-1051

Advanced deciduous & evergreen trees
Advice without obligation -

Delivery locally

RAINFALL

ralnfall for the first ten months of the year to 743 mm (29.12 inches).

FIRE BRIGADE

The fire brigade is concerned that many residents of Wonga Park are not
familiar with its procedures and, in particular, if the wrong number is catted
when there is a fire there can be a substantial delay before the trucks are catted
out.

Our fire brigade service is highly efficient, and if used properly, gives a rapid
and high class seryice. Officers from the fire brigade will attend the next
resldents' assoclation meeting at 8.00 p.m. on Friday,lztn November 1993, to
give a short talk on the operations of the local brigade and how to access it
quickly.

It is highly desirable that all residents have this information and keep the correct
number by the phone as, at the time of a fire, it is too tate to start enquiring
about the correct procedure and the right number to ring.

1. Do you know how to get the fire brigade?

2. Preparing for the fire season.

3. C.F.A. summer restrictions.

4. Do you have a home evacuation plan?

5. Come along to the November meeting of the resldents' association
where a member of your Wonga Park Fire Brigade will give a talk
on the above and answer questions.



JUMP'NG CREEK ROAD RES'DE VT WORK/,NG GROUP

The Working Group's recommendation that a 60 kph speed limit be introduced
along the length of Jumping Creek Road has been formally endorsed by the
Shire of Lilydale.

The Council has subsequently approached Vic Roads requesting that a 60 kph
speed limit be lntroduced along Jumping Creek Road between Reserve Road

. and the joint Lilydale/Doncaster & Templestowe border.
\ ----Gouncil has atso approached the City of Doncaster & Templestowe requesting

it lobby Vic Roads for the introduction of a 60 kph speed limit along Jumping
Creek Road between Warrandyte-Ringwood Road and its municipal boundary.

lf Vic Roads agrees to these requests, a continuous 60 kph speed limit will apply
along the length of Jumping Creek Road.

The Working Group has to date identified the type and location of probtems and
has reviewed the resident submissions received in order to collate and priorities
the problems to be investigated, and to determine the most appropriate action.

As'previous outlined, upon the completion of a draft report outlining the
Working Group'short to long-term proposals aimed at improving the operation
and safety of Jumplng Creek Road a publlc meeting will be held to enabte
comment by all effected residents. Such a meeting is not however, anticipated
until early next year.

ln the meantime, should you have any further queries ptease contact your
Working Group representative or Lucynda Baggio at the Shire Offices on (03)
735-8324.

NEWS FROM WONGA PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL

The Walkathon held by the children in July raised $1,000 for gardening
equipment. A grand effort.

The school choir and orchestra have been busy doing "command" performances
at Eastland, Goodfellows, the Kindergarten and various community groups.

Miss Williams ls tlreless ln her endeavours.

The school concert held on Thursday, 16th September in the yarra Vailey
Auditorium was a showcase for the multi talented chitdren of Wonga park.

All the children starred in acts they had adapted from stories or created
themselves. Many of the children performed individually displaying theirtalents
on the many instruments they learn at school (violin, guitar, piano, flute,
keyboard).



The school orchestra and choir performed as well as the Warrandyte Combined
Band which has members from the local schools. An enormous amount of
effort went lnto the props and rehearsals and the children are to be
congratulated on a very professlonal concert.

The teachers too, are to be thanked for all their hard work and encouragement
of the children. The audience went home feeling very proud of the children and
school.

Somers Camp. All the children that went away for the 10 day camp at Somers
had a fantastic time.

-_.---=_______z_

CHICKEN NEWS

After slx weeks of chickens ln classrooms ChookLotto was held to determine
which lucky families would become the parents of the surviving chickens.

Wonga Park Gamblers were very generous at the Games Nigh and left $1,900 for
the school to use on more academic pursuits.

SPORTS NEWS

On'Monday October 11th, the children participated in the District sports. Our
school came 3rd overall and 7 children continued onto the Morundah zone
sports on Thursday 22nd October. ln terrible conditions, all children did their
very best and are to be congratulated.

Tim Bates will be going on to compete in the State Championships at Olympic
Park in November. GOOD LUCK TlMl

Ghildren and staff would like to thank Mr Jeff Glancy from the Wonga Park
Bakery for helping with training for the Athletics Sports. His help was
invaluable.

The parents and friends of the schoot did sufficient shopping at Cotes to gain
a computer. Printer and software fo the children.

COMING UP

The Life Education Van will be at the school in November. All chitdren attend
the van for a session and do follow up work in the ctassrooms.

The school ls currently runnlng the Parents as Tutors program. This program
recognises the lmportant role parents play ln the education of their children. lt
aims to strengthen the partnershlp aspect of education between home and the
school by taking parents through a series of 6 workshops where the focus ls on
how you can assist your child in the lbarning process.

Children from Prep to Grade 6 have the opportunity of being involved in a two
week swlmming program beginning ln November.



WHO DOES IT IN WONGA PARK

Entries for the annual publication are b
very useful community reference sour
1325.

We are now acceptlng enrolments for our Prep Class in 1994. Enrolment forms
are available from school or the pre-school.

FOR SALE

CHILDRENS LIFE JACKETS
2 x 12-25 kg $15.00 each
1 x 10-15 kg $15.00 each

Kiddi Safe Car Booster Seal
AS 1754 E.C. $35.00

'Bobike' Childs Bike Seat
(Fits an adult bike)
Suits 9-25 kg GG $20.00

Contact : Kerri (031722-1570 (h)
(03) 844-3071 (w)

lst WONGA PARK SCOUT GROUP NEWS

lstWonga Park Scout Group has nearlycompleted avery successful and active
year. Currentlywe have approximatelyT0 members in 3 sections (2 Cub Scout
Packs for ages 8 to 11 years and I Scouf Troop for ages 11 and 15). Srnce
October lst girls have been welcome to join the Group.

CUD Scout activities include Park Holidays, various outings and activities at
Clifford Park.

The nert large activity for eligible Scouts to attend is the Australia Jamboree in
Perth at the end of 1994. Much fund raising has to be done in the next twelve
months lo assist all those attending.

lstWonga Park also hopes
mid 1994.

to start a Venturer Unit (for ages 1S to 18) early to



PARKCARE SPRING WORKSHOPS. 1993
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Workshop Leader: Flora Anderson
Fora has been a kev member in a number of conservation and friends.groups inctuding
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2' Plant Identification of Warrandyte State Park and surrounding bushland.Sunday, November 7th.2-4:30 pm'

Join us in a walk through warrandyte State Park to discover some special wildflowerswhich occur in this reg.i-on_. This fieid *oititop *ill ilr-;d;;. you to the varietv ofpr:rnts wlxcn occur ln the Mtddle Yarra Region. Find out what-plants 
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3. Herbicide Safety atl{ Vsq for volunteer Bush Regenerators.Saturday, NovemSer 13th. lOam- Sp-.

ect themselves_and the environment byy.$ fftly. This short course introduces
herbicides work, their fate in the
procedures. Participants will learn the
herbicides.
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4.Ethics and Practise of Seed Collection.
Sunday, November 14th. 2-5pm.

both nursery propagation and direct seeding to enable
This workshop will cover the basic principles and ethics
D'

Seed collection is an interesting way to discover local plants of the Middle Yarra
Region. By following some easy rules for genetic cons-ervation seed collection can be
carried out by alnrost anyone.

working towards restoring the native vegetation
ence in seed collecting and is also restoring the

5. An Introduction to _regenerating your home garden or bushland area.
Saturday, November 20th. 2-5pm.

n

Worlahop Leader: Randall Robinson' Randel is an experienced.horticulturalist and botanist who has over the years studied
the vegetation communities and sites of botar.ical significance in the greiter Melbourne
areas.

6. GrowinF Native Plants from Seeds and Cuttings.
Sunday, November 2lst. 2-5pm.

This.practical workshop covers propagation >f a range of local native trees and shrubs.
Topics.will include common seed tr-eatment, sowing techniques and taking cuttings
from plants.

Workshop Leader: Chris Rowles
Chris was active in building up_lhe Knox Er i'ironment Society's indigenous plant
nursery at the Ferntree Gully High School ai d has been revegietating"his owir bush
block.

7. Butterflies and other Insects
Satu rday, Novembe r 27 th. 2-4 :3Opm

As the warmer m acl., the familiar sight of butterflies and insects
add both a splash n ,,ur gardens and-the bush around us . Join us
for a walk to get anC. ot-her insects which can be found in the
Middle Yarra Region. This workshop will r.rn in wet or dry weather so come prepared.

and m ars. They have
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